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Class–7thSocialScience

CH-2 RoleOfTheGovernmentInHealth

Chapter2 discusses‘health’asanimportantissuefor
people.Therearebothpublicandprivateaspectsofhealth
provisioning.HealthcareinIndiaisnotavailableto all,
thoughtheConstitutionsupportsaview thattherightto
healthisanaspectofourfundamentalrights.Throughthis
chapter,youwillbegintovisualizetheidealordesiredrole
ofgovernment,andthemeaningsbehinditsstructures.
Somewaysinwhichthesituationofhealthservicescan
bechangedinIndiaarealsoexplained.So,gothrough
Class7SocialScienceCivicsChapter2– Roleofthe
GovernmentinHealth”tounderstandthesetopicsindetail.

Whatishealth?

Health meansourabilityto remain freeofillnessand
injuries.Apartfrom disease,thereareotherfactorsthat
affectourhealthsuchasdullness,inactiveness,anxietyor
beingscaredforlongstretchesoftime.

HealthcareinIndia

To preventand treatillnesses,we need appropriate



healthcare facilities such as health centres,hospitals,
laboratoriesfortesting,ambulanceservices,bloodbanks,
etc.Thesefacilitiescanprovidethecareandservicesthat
apatientneeds.Torunsuchfacilitiesweneedhealth
workers,nurses,qualified doctors and other health
professionals who can advice, diagnose and treat
illnesses.Wealsoneedmedicinesandequipmentthatare
necessaryfortreatingpatients.

India has a large number of doctors,clinics and
hospitals. Public Healthcare System is a system of
hospitalsandhealthcentresrunbythegovernment.Ithas
theabilitytolookafterthehealthofalargesectionofits
population scattered overhundreds ofthousands of
villages.However,even afterhaving public healthcare
systemsthegovernmentisnotableto provideproper
healthcarefacilitiestopeople.

PublicandPrivateHealthCareServices

Thehealthcarefacilitiesaredividedinto2categories:

1.PublicHealthServices
2.PrivateHealthFacilities

PublicHealthServices

Thepublichealthserviceisachainofhealthcentresand
hospitalsrunbythegovernment.Theyarelinkedtogether
sothattheycoverbothruralandurbanareas.

1.Atthe village level,there are health centres where
thereisanurseandavillagehealthworker.Theyare
trainedindealingwithcommonillnessesandwork



underthesupervisionofdoctorsatthePrimaryHealth
Centre(PHC).Suchacentrecoversmanyvillagesina
ruralarea.

2.Atthedistrictlevel,thereisa DistrictHospital that
supervisesallthehealthcentres.

3.Large cities have many governmenthospitals and
alsospecialisedgovernmenthospitals.

The healthserviceiscalled‘public’ formanyreasonsas
mentionedbelow:

1.Thegovernmenthasestablishedhospitalsandhealth
centresforeveryone.

2.Themedicalfacilitiesareprovidedatalow costso
thatthepoorcanalsoseektreatment.

ThefunctionofPublichealth service istotakeactionto
preventthe spread ofdiseases such as TB,malaria,
jaundice,cholera,diarrhea,chikungunya,etc.

ThegovernmentmustsafeguardtheRighttoLifeofevery
person.AccordingtoourConstitution,itistheprimary
dutyofthegovernmenttoensurethewelfareofthepeople
andprovidehealthcarefacilitiestoall.

PrivateHealthFacilities

Thereisawiderangeofprivatehealthfacilitiesthatexist
inourcountry.Therearehospitals

andnursinghomesthatareprivatelyowned.Privatehealth
facilitiesarenotownedorcontrolledbythegovernment.
Patientshavetopayalotofmoneyforeveryservicethat
theyuse.



Healthcareandequality:Isadequatehealthcareavailable
toall?

InIndia,privateservicesareincreasingfastbutpublic
servicesarethesame.Thereisnoincreaseinthepublic
service.So,peoplehaveaccesstomainlyprivateservices.
Thecostofprivateservicesisveryhigh.Someprivate
services encourage incorrectpractices to earn more
money.

For a middle-class family,medicalexpenses cause
hardship.Forthepoor,everyillnessinthefamilyisa
causeofgreatanxietyand distress.Theexpenseson
illnessmaketheirsituationevenworse.

Whatcanbedone?

Itistheresponsibilityofthegovernmenttoprovidequality
healthcareservicestoallitscitizens,especiallythepoor
andthedisadvantaged.Itisimportanttoworkonpublic
healthfacilitiesaswellasonbasicamenitiesinorderto
improvethehealthsituationofourpeople.Letustaketwo
examplestounderstandthisinabetterway.

1)TheKeralaexperience

In1996,theKeralagovernmentallocated40%ofthetotal
Keralabudgettothepanchayats.Thismadeitpossiblefor
avillagetomakesurethatproperplanningwasdonefor
water,food,women’sdevelopmentandeducation.Health
centreswerealsoimproved.

2)TheCostaRicanapproach

Costa Rica is considered to be one ofthe healthiest
countriesinCentralAmerica.Severalyearsago,Costa



Ricatookadecisionnottohaveanarmy.Thishelpedthe
CostaRicangovernmentto spend themoneythatthe
armywouldhaveused,onhealth,educationandother
basicneedsofthepeople.TheCostaRicangovernment
providesbasicservicesandamenitiestoallCostaRicans.

Question:-

1. Inthischapteryouhavereadthathealthisa

widerconceptthatillness.Lookatthisquote

from the constitution and explain the terms

‘livingstandard’and‘publichealth’inyourown

words.

2. Whatarethedifferentwaysthroughwhichthe

government can take steps to provide

healthcareforall?Discuss.

3. Whatdifferencesdoyoufindbetweenprivate

andpublichealthservicesinyourarea?Usethe

followingtabletocompareandcontrastthese.

Facility Affordability Availability Quality

Private

Public



4. Improvementinwaterandsanitationcancontrol

many diseases. Explain with the help of

examples.


